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HOW CAN I REACH BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR?

Phone:  480-967-2660; Email:  office@beautifulsaviortempe.org                                                                    or check us out on the WEB: www.beautifulsaviortempe.org 

Mail or in person at: 1337 W. 11th St., Tempe, AZ  85281

Church offices are open Monday-Friday 8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.
FELLOWSHIP HOUR SPONSORS sign-up sheet for December is on the bulletin board in the fellowship hall or let Dorothy know which Sunday you can volunteer for: December signups that still need sponsor are: 3-LWML Annual Christmas Potluck, 10, 17, 24 & 31. Please sign-up in the fellowship hall or Call Dorothy at 602-276-7076. 
 ***If you put food in the refrigerators please put your name and the date you put it in on the items!

                                                                                                                                              Thank you, Dorothy

5th Sunday service update.


One of the aims of the office and worship staff is to help provide a clear and straightforward worship experience. It has been the practice of this congregation to have a “hymn sing” Sunday on every 5th Sunday. Hymn selections are solicited at the beginning of the service and then sung throughout. We will still be offering the “hymn sing” Sunday, however, the way in which we solicit hymn selections is changing. 


At the beginning of every month where there is a 5th Sunday the office manager will send out an email asking for hymn selections. In addition to the email there will be a “selection” box in the narthex where hymn selections can also be made. If anyone wishes to make a hymn request follow the instructions on the email or place a suggestion in the box.


This change allows members to select their favorite hymns, like always, while also being able to provide a less confusing worship experience for non-members, visitors and late arrivers.
BY THE NUMBERS

November average Sunday attendance – 52; November Adult Bible Study average attendance per class – 10
Senior Adult Ministry (SAM) of Gethsemane Lutheran Church


Thirty people attended the Senior Adult Ministry (SAM) meetings in October. The second lesson in ‘This Is The Life Classics’ video Bible study series featured Dick Sargent and Parley Baer was shown. Entitled ‘The Visitation’, the study presented a pastor and congregation more rule-oriented than Gospel oriented. 


Nine people attended the ASU Oktubafest program on Oct. 17th at the Tempe Center for the Arts. Free breakfast was provided and a stirring musical program by ASU students was enjoyed.


SAM will be meeting at Beautiful Savior on Dec. 7th (Bible Study) at 1:15 PM. The annual potluck will be held at Beautiful Savior on Nov.16th at noon. All BSLC members are invited. Please let Sandra Wardwell know if you would like to attend as SAM provides the fried chicken and will need an approximate number of attendees. Please also bring a dish to share.


SPECIAL EVENT On Saturday Dec. 16 at 2 PM, SAM plans to attend the matinee performance of Spirit of Christmas at Chandler Center for the Arts. BSLC members are invited to attend! Tickets are $30 and must be paid by Nov. 16th (date of the potluck) to Sherry Ellis, sheralynellis@yahoo.com, 480-619-7600. Please contact Sherry if you have questions. 
Time Out Ladies of Gethsemane Lutheran Church


Thursday, November 9th is the date for the next meeting of the Time Out Ladies at Beautiful Savior. They will meet at 11 AM for devotions and Bible Study. All BSLC women are invited to take time out and join them. Please bring your lunch. NOTE: The Fellowship hall is being used by another group that day. We will be meeting in the preschool rooms on the south side of the church. Enter through the door near the pastor’s pulpit in the church. 

Other Gethsemane News


The building was completed the last week in October.  Installation of the A/V system and the organ will follow. Not all of the altar furnishings will be complete but worship services will be held in the new space beginning Nov. 5th. An official dedication of the facility will be held on the first Wednesday of Advent, Nov. 29th. There will be a grand opening community celebration of Gethsemane Church on December 17th. 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE NOVEMBER 2017 BSLC COUNCIL MEETING

The BSLC Council met on Nov. 21. Highlights from that meeting are:

· Pastor Misch gave an opening devotion about the power of prayer when we are anxious and worried

· October Council minutes were approved

· Pastor’s report announced Advent services will begin Dec. 6th at noon and 7 PM

· Dedication of Gethsemane facility will be Nov. 29th at 7 PM

· Treasurer reported a positive balance

· Line of credit loan of $12,000 to pay for church and choir room roof repairs, coating and gutters; memorial funds will pay for over $3,000 of the cost; all loan funds not used for roof work will be paid against the loan

· SRP irrigation pipe is leaking and requires a solution before spring

· Stewardship is preparing 2018 offering envelopes

· Trustees have had sanctuary light repaired and reported 66 volunteer hours were recorded this month

· LWML reported another 24 caps were donated to Ironwood cancer center

· LWML organizing the Christmas potluck

· LWML will meet January 18th

· PTC received request from Tempe High football team to do something for the church in appreciation of the football dinners; suggested they trim bird of paradise plants

· PTC representatives invited to Tempe High football dinner on Dec. 15th

· Church decorating will be Dec. 2nd at 10:00 AM

· Finance getting bids to replace church office outside door and add security screen door.

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE NOVEMBER 2017 VOTERS MEETING

     The annual Voters budget meeting was held on Sunday, November 12, 2017 following the worship service with 27 voters in attendance. 

     The 2018 proposed budget was prepared by the Board of Finance and reviewed by the Church Council. 

The proposed budget for 2018 is $176,108, a 3.6% increase over 2017. The budget was approved by the Voters

Norton Family Newsletter-Serving in God’s Mission Among the Navajo
Happy Thanksgiving!
Your dedication and passion for Native ministry has made it possible for God to do amazing things through us.
We thank you for your prayers and donations that enable Lutheran Indian Ministries to reach Native men, women, and children with the hope and love of their Heavenly Father.
God's blessings on your holiday weekend! 

Copy/paste the lines in blue into your search engine to see a beautiful Thank You from the Lutheran Indian Ministries
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QN9Hi66IUTc&feature=youtu.be&utm_source=LIM+Email+List&utm_campaign=70ba4839e7-Happy+Thanksgiving+from+LIM&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_45027b19d4-70ba4839e7-90724461

Lutheran Indian Ministries, 

Our mailing address is:
15400 West Capitol Drive, Suite 201
Brookfield, WI  53005
BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH FLOAT IN THE TEMPE PRADE 
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Thanks to all who helped and participated.  Special thanks to Debbie for her hard work designing and constructing the float and decorations.  Also, thanks to Debbie and the Calenders who spent today in the sun putting it all on the trailer.  

Don

BOARD OF FINANCE: 
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2017 Budget Vs. Income

Total Thru October, Budget: $141,820, Income: $135,282, Difference: -$6,538
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[image: image6.png]2017 Year to Date Income vs. Expenses
Thru October, Income: $135,282 Expenses: $125,919 Difference: $9,363
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STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE: 
December, 2017

   Advent is upon us – that wonderful period of time before Christmas during which our hearts are prepared for Christmas.  But it isn’t so wonderful, is it?  Too many people are exasperated and frustrated by the activities that go along with Christmas:  the planning, the shopping, the buying, the wrapping, the sending. Then there’s the baking, the eating, the partying, and the staying-up-too-late.  Instead of taking time for our daily devotions, time for focusing on God’s Word and communing with with Him in prayer, we’re focusing on the outward while neglecting the inward.

   What was it Jesus said to Martha?  “You are worried and upset about many things, but only one thing is needed,” (Luke 10:41-42).  Jesus’ tender rebuke of Martha is one intended for those of us, too, who get caught up in busy-ness.

The best way to celebrate God’s gift of His Son to us is to give ourselves back to Him as we worship Him honor Him, put Him first, giving Him our gifts of time, efforts and goods.  Then we can be witnesses to our Lord just as Mary was as she “sat at His feet listening to what He said,” (Luke 10:39).

   Offering Envelopes for 2018 will be in the narthex for members to pick up.    

   Cap Makers in this last month donated 24 caps to Ironwood Cancer Center.  In the Newsletter of Lutheran Ministry at ASU, Sharon Owens showed a picture of students and directors displaying the caps donated to them by the Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church Cap Makers.  

   Stewardship Committee thanks everyone who assisted our committee with our projects and all who used their talents to serve our Lord and in the church.  We also wish a beautiful and meaningful birthday celebration of our Savior for everyone.
(Keep in mind)     
SCHOOLS WISH LIST

Pencils #2                                                                             Back Packs 

Erasers that fit on pencils                                                     Hygiene products (comb, washcloth, 

Dry erase expo markers & dry erase erasers                       shampoo, soap, toothbrush, toothpaste, hand     

Red pens                                                                              sanitizer, Kleenex, hand lotion, dental floss) 

Colored pencils                                                            

Markers                                                                                 Items should fit in a one gallon zip lock bag      

Crayons                                                                                                     that can be sent home with students.
                                                         Grace Timm, Gladys Meyer, Dorothy McShee, Stewardship Committee    
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Lutheran Women in Mission




Beautiful Savior Lutheran Women in Mission


Beautiful Savior Lutheran Women in Mission


Seven ladies attended our November meeting. After devotions and a short business meeting, we created Christmas cards to be distributed to the congregation. 


We will organize and host the annual Christmas potluck dinner on December 3rd following the worship service. 


Our January meeting will be Saturday, January 20th at 10 A.M. 


Thank you for your support of LWML!

Sandra Wardwell, Acting President

NEWS FROM LWML PACIFIC SOUTHWEST DISTRICT

2016-2018 MISSION GRANTS UPDATE

1. Lutheran Braille Workers NLS Cartridge Conversion, Yucaipa, CA -$10,000  

2. Cornerstone Mission Project, Inc., Kingman, AZ  - $ 5,000 - PAID
3. Zion’s Helping Hands-Food Ministry, Zion Lutheran Church, Blythe, CA - $10,000  - PAID
4. Weekend BackPack Childhood Hunger Program, El Centro, CA - $10,000 – PAID

5. “Reaching Families with Hope and Care”- New Life Pregnancy Center, Yuma, AZ - $10,000 - PAID

6. La Mesa “The Table” Ministry, Christ’s Greenfield, Gilbert -
$ 9,600  - PAID          

7. Yuma Community Food Bank, BackPack Program, Yuma, AZ - $10,000 – PAID

8. East County Transitional Living Center, El Cajon, CA - $10,000   - PAID        

9. “Make a Joyful Noise” Music Ministry, Yuma Lutheran School, Yuma, AZ - 



$10,000  - PAID           

 10. Hands of Christ Feeding the Needy, Our Savior’s First Lutheran Church, Granada Hills, 
CA   $10,000

 11. Raising the Roof: Expanding Early Childhood Christ Lutheran, Vail, AZ - $10,000 – PAID
 12. Redeemer Lutheran Church Food Ministry, Ontario, CA - $10,000  - PAID
 13. Playground Equipment at Immanuel Lutheran Church, Sierra Vista, AZ   


$10,000  - PAID
 14. Future Leader Scholarships, Pacific Lutheran High School, Gardena, CA - $10,000 – PAID
 15. Arizona Lutheran Outdoor Ministry Association, Prescott, AZ - $10,000 - PAID      

 16. Celebrating Recovered Lives, Christ Church Lutheran, Phoenix, AZ - $ 5,400  - PAID         
LWML PRAYER CHAIN
Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church has a Prayer Chain sponsored by LWML, also called Women In Mission, who are ready and willing to pray with or for you.  

Anyone who would like to join the Prayer Chain can be added to the list just by notifying Gladys Meyer at 480 897-2236 or 480 258-0889 or by email geneglad@q.com.  Please give your choice of receiving prayer requests by telephone or email.   We presently have 19 members.  All prayer requests (prayers for thankfulness, healing, safety, guidance, to mention a few) are accepted and forwarded to the prayer chain members as soon as possible.  Call your prayer requests to Gladys Meyer (same contacts as above) or Pastor Misch, 602 582-7473 or 480 967-2660. 

A Monday Prayer is sent out to the Prayer Chain Members.  This includes a mini devotion, a related prayer and prayer requests. “Cast your cares on the Lord and He will sustain you,” (Psalm 55:22). God welcomes your prayers; He listens to and answers all prayers.

Gladys Meyer, Prayer Chain leader.

	


	

	LUTHERAN MINISTRY AT ASU
       Happy Thanksgiving
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There are so many things to be grateful this Thanksgiving. The board of directors of Lutheran Ministry at ASU and staff want to thank each and every one of you for your partnership. We send a heartfelt thank you to all our donors and volunteers who have been so graciously supporting this amazing ministry. God is definitely at work through Lutheran Ministry at ASU and we rejoice in the way He is moving in the lives of the students we serve. Please continue to pray for Pastor Spallek and myself as we bring truth and love to ASU.
Sharon Owens
Director 
International Friendship House
Lutheran Ministry at ASU
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Praise Reports
· Praise God for a wonderful Thanksgiving meal hosted by Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

· Praise God for the Beautiful Savior's hat makers who donated handmade hats for students  

· Praise God for Ramona Buerger and Susan Jeffery who have been so faithful in their support of the ministry by volunteering each week for the International Friendship House events 

· Praise God for Cindy Arneson and Julie Linke, who hosted Thursday night meals
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 Prayer Requests
· Please pray for the new student orientation in January so that we will have the opportunity to meet many new students and connect them to the ministry 

· Pray for scheduling efforts in visiting local congregations to give an update on the ministry 

· Pray for part 2 of the Vision and Planning meeting in January 

· Pray that God would grant us wisdom to increased  various types of ministry partnerships
MINISTRY NIGHT's
 “Lighthouse Bible Study”
This group is important to be because of the friendship it has provided me. When I moved here my freshman year, I joined this group to help continue a bible study. While I did not know anyone when I started, I continued to come back because of the friendships I have made in the group. On top of this, the group provides a break from my weekly college stress. I also enjoy the in-depth questions that we discuss at the Bible Study. Previously, I had just learned about what happened in the Bible, not necessarily how it applies to my life. This Bible study has given me the opportunity to explore how the Bible applies to my life. 
Samantha Koester
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"International Friendship House"
I began my masters degree study’s in the fall of 2016. I was new to the United States and its culture. I was also lonely and looking for friendship. I heard that the Lutheran’s have International Friendship House for international students. Then I went there. One reason I like IFH is the friendships I made. The first time I went there I felt very comfortable. I started to make friends from my home country India and other countries too.  The second reason I like IFH is because the lessons are good for me. I can practice my spoken English with native English speakers. I can’t do that in the classroom very much. I only listen to the professor. The IFH lessons help me with vocabulary and pronunciation. I also find the topics interesting. I like learning about the Bible there too. I learned many things about God and Jesus. In our small group we talk about the lesson and try to understand it better.  I found Christian love at IFH and it taught me more about what it is like to be a follower of Jesus. One night I was very sad. I called Ms. Sharon. She asked if she could pray for me and I was so happy. Now we pray together many times. I spend many hours talking to her about Lutheran faith. She is a good friend to me and cares about me. Ms Sharon invited me to church many times. I told Ms Sharon that she is like an American mother to me. All the people at IFH are so kind to me. I don’t know where my future will take me for my internship. I will be sad to leave IFH and my friends, but I learned I am never alone and God is with me wherever I go. I can be dependent on God and pray to God for what I need.
Evline Jerrypothula
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Have you ever done something for nearly 20 years and continue to love it each time you do it? Holy Cross Lutheran Church in Scottsdale, Arizona has been hosting a Thanksgiving Dinner for international students for nearly 20 years and they continue to love doing each and every year. This is amazing to me because ministry options and mission/visions for churches change, yet that this congregation made the commitment years ago and continues to see the importance of this event. The International Friendship House invites students to the event then car pool them over to the church. This year the event began with some cultural learning of Thanksgiving by playing a special card game called “I Have…, Who has…?”. The game introduced students to questions and answers as they connected the events of the very first Thanksgiving. We also shared in other Thanksgiving activities like Roll a Turkey, Thanksgiving Conversation Starter Cards, Thanksgiving Word Search, Thanksgiving Bingo, etc. It seemed that Conversation Cards and Thanksgiving Bingo were by far the funniest activities for everyone. Many of the students had never played Bingo before. The event as included several prayers and a devotion which talked about the Fall Harvest and that as we think about the blessing of another harvest, we pray that the whole earth will recognize God’s goodness, kindness, loving nature and faithful care as he gathers his people in Jesus for a Heavenly Harvest. The students were extremely grateful for this unique opportunity to learn more about our culture, Thanksgiving Day, and the one true God we worship.
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ANNOUNCEMENT FROM HOSANNA LUTHERAN CHURCH:
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Hosanna Lutheran Church invites you to enjoy “The Silence and the Sound,” a Christmas Cantata. The first performance will be Saturday, December 9th at 4 p.m.  Sunday, December 10th will be the second performance, at 10:30 a.m.  

Hosanna Lutheran Church is located at 9601 E. Brown Road, Mesa, AZ 85207.     
PASTOR MISCH:                                                             
Caught Up


There was a senior men’s Bible study and as the study was moving along the conversation changed. Someone brought up the SCOTUS decision on gay marriage and everyone started to focus on that. What was surprising was that decision by the supreme court had taken place over two years ago, but this group of men were still working though the reality of that decision. They would make comments such as, “What happened in the country? When did we get like this?” And of course the blame game started. “It’s kids these days.” And “movies and t.v. are now bad influences.” The conversation digressed into nonsense, but what I find is that it is easy to get caught up in things.


We can easily get caught up in the blame game. When we look at how society is we might try to find blame and I find that young people and the entertainment industry are easy targets. It’s always someones fault, right? However, when we get caught up in fear and looking for someone to point the finger at we can easily miss what is important right now. And what is important is being able to bring the message of Jesus to a society that is reeling. 


We just have to pay attention to the news to realize just how hurt people are. There seems to be a nonstop cycle of sex scandal after sex scandal. Just about every day we seem to hear about another high profile sexual assault accusation. This society is really hurting and what do we do? We sit around and wonder how it got this way. And as fun as that might be it is not good enough for followers of Jesus. Where is our voice? Where is our ability to bring light to a dark world? 


With the arrival of Jesus we see the light coming into a dark world very clearly. It pierces through something that cannot touch it. We also bring Jesus with us and what we should understand is that this country needs Jesus more than ever. It’s not our ability to blame that changes people it is Jesus. Don’t get caught up in the fear and anxiety that this society tempts us to focus on. Rather, look past all of that and be the people who bring real change. Bring Jesus. 
                                                                                                                                                                                    Pastor Misch
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